February 27, 1946 Milton B. Miller, M.D., F.A.C.S. Suite 200 Gentral Building Topeka, Kansas Dear Milts It was awfully nice of you to take time from your busy existence to write us a note congratulating us on our Big Six Championship this year. The things you say naturally please us and coming from you, a very durable and sincere gentleman, I assure you I appreciate it. Milt, you have always been just what you are, int a fair weather friend, but one you could always count on. If you didn't like anything, you didn't throw brick bats, but expressed your opinion in a fine way. I have always admired you very, very much and I do appreciate this letter. Sincerely, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:MF